
Town of New Holstein 
Annual Town Meeting 

Town Hall                                       7:30                   April 19th 2016 

The annual meeting for the Town of New Holstein was called to order at 7:30 pm by Chairman, Mike Walsdorf.  Twenty-

five people were present, 23 voting- 2 non-voting. 

The pledge of Allegiance was recited by all. 

Chairman Walsdorf extended a thank you to all in attendance. 

Minutes from the 2015 annual meeting were read by Clerk, Cheryl Heller. A motion to accept the minutes as read was 

made by Gary Winkler, seconded by Don Schmitz and approved without dissent. 

Clerk, Cheryl Heller reported voter turn-out was 58% at the primary election, and thanked her Election workers for the 

great job they do. 

The treasurers’ report was given by Treasurer, Mary Jo Muellenbach.  A motion to accept the treasurers’ report was 

made by Richard Nett, seconded by Joe Muellenbach and carried unanimously.  

Mary Jo Muellenbach reported on recycling and stated most residents she’s heard from like the new bins. Concerns over 

blow out were discussed. Muellenbach said that if we receive the recycling grant it would be for approx. $6000-$7000, 

as it’s a down year for the grant. 

Richard Isley reported for the Kiel Ambulance service.   Isley reported they made 36-40 calls to the Town of New Holstein 

last year. Isley praised the new medical director and gave a brief explanation of new equipment. Isley also stated there 

will be no increase in fees.    

Supervisor Dean Konen gave the road report; Konen outlined work done in the past year, and said they hope to use TRIP 

funds next year (2017) on Irish Rd.   

 Supervisor Adam Schuh reported on building and equipment, stating the hall, restrooms and exterior doors are set to 

be painted. Drainage issues along the north side of the shop are being addressed. Schuh stated the X-fund has $90,000, 

plus interest, to be used for the towns next plow truck purchase. 

Scott Tennessen, Assessor, reported 33 building permits for the year, 2 being for new homes. Tennessen announced 

Open Book and Board of Review will need to take place in August and September respectively, due to the revaluation.   

 A brief round table discussion was held; topics included the type of new plow truck, the status of the County shed, and 

the condition of our ditches.   

 John Poch made a motion to hold the 2017 annual meeting on the 3rd Tuesday in April, being, Tuesday April 18th 2017, 

7:30 pm at the New Holstein Town Hall. It was seconded by Ron Woelfel and carried without dissent. A notice of said 

meeting will be posted in the Tempo. 

A motion to adjourn was made at 8:30 pm by Don Schmitt, seconded by Jeff Beck and carried. 

Draft minutes subject to approval at the 2017 annual meeting. 

Respectfully submitted by:   Cheryl Heller, Clerk.                            Town of New Holstein 

 

 

  


